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Weaverham Parish Council

Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham, Northwich, Cheshire, CW8 3HY

Tel: 01606 854451(24hr voicemail) Email: clerk@weaverhampc.co.uk
Minutes of the

Environment Committee Meeting 

held at Weaverham Community Centre, Russet Road, Weaverham

on Wednesday 5th July 2023 at 7:15pm.


Present Cllrs Jason Endress (JE), John Freeman (JF), Chris Hampson (CH), Iain Lasseter (IL), Adrian Morgan (AM), Roger Moss (RM), Peter Wilkinson (PW) and Gary Williams (GW).
E1.
Public Open Forum: No members of the public were present.
E2.
Attendance as noted above.  All members were present.
E3.
No new Declarations of Interest were given.
E4.
Cllr Roger Moss was elected as Chairman for 2023/24.

E5.
Cllr Gary Williams was elected as Vice Chairman for 2023/24.
E6.
Minutes of the meeting held on 5th April 2023 were approved.
E7.
Following a discussion about the poor state of repair on Weaverham FP6 it was agreed to recommend to Council that the preferred solution would be for the historic cobbles to be re-laid and retained as part of the historic fabric of the Conservation Area.  The Clerk was requested to write to CWaC to make clear that the Council does not support replacing the cobbles with tarmac and to remind CWaC that maintenance of the public right of way is their responsibility.
E8.
IL outlined the current position with the Russet Road Play Park project.  It is likely that we will receive a lower grant from FCC than originally stated (approx. £11000 shortfall), which will now have to be found from the Council’s own funds.  IL was requested to check with FCC about the amount the Council paid to release the grant offer and whether the payment should now be reduced in view of a smaller grant.  A vote of thanks to IL for his hard work in securing the grant was unanimously agreed.  IL reported that many users of the new play park had complained about a lack of toilet facilities at the Park and also requested that drinks were available for sale.  A number of possible options were discussed and will be further considered at the next meeting.
E9.
It was agreed to recommend to Council that we register to take part in the national 80th Anniversary of D-Day (6th June 2024) with lighting the beacon and, possibly, a concert by the regimental band of the Mercian Regiment.  It was agreed that GW should investigate these ideas and report back to the next meeting.  It was also agreed that a firework display would be appropriate.
E10.
It was agreed that the planter sited on the dog run should be replanted for the summer and the Clerk was asked to obtain a quote for this from our contractor.

E11.
It was agreed to further investigate the provision of a Memory Tree to commemorate parishioners who have died and who made a significant contribution to village life over a number of years.  It was also agreed to recommend the creation of a Roll of Freemen of the Parish, which would include the presentation of an illuminated scroll to those being honoured.

E12.
Date of next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 6th September 2023 at 7:15pm.
Meeting closed at 8-27pm
Parish Office Opening hours 0900-1300 Monday – Thursday

Clerk to the Parish Council – John Freeman, Peter Wilkinson (Joint Acting Clerks)

